
  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHRIST CHURCH Manlius, New York 

 
 

Father Tim’s Meditation 
 

In the midst of Lent, we come face-to-face with suffering. Our Sunday readings have been 

tough ones, and I’ve been hoping to encourage and ground you in them through my sermons. 

It’s not just in church, however, that we see suffering. In March, we heard of the needs of 

refugees living in our area, many of whom have waited through many years of vetting before 

they could even begin life here in the US. We hear of suffering close at home (such as children 

who are hungry in Syracuse) and far from home (such as Ukranians struggling against an 

aggressive neighbor). It is not easy to live in such a fine place as south-east of Syracuse when 

there is so much suffering. 
 

There is, however, a lot we can do, and in this short meditation I want to more compliment than 

meditate. Almighty God, creator of Heaven and Earth, savior of humanity and of all Creation, 

has tasked us Christians with raising up, tending to, and caring for those who suffer. And you 

are meeting this call. When you hear of a need, you give. When we serve at the Samaritan 

Center, you join. When you hear of an opportunity in our community to help, be it reading to 

kids or waking up early to prepare breakfasts, you don’t hesitate. And when I try to compliment 

you on all you do, many of you wave your hand and say, “Oh, it’s not that much. I just do what 

I can.” 
 

Let me tell you, Christ Church, what you do is a lot! You are living the Christ Life in the midst 

of Lent. As we kneel in penitence, we do not forget to stand with those in need. And that is an 

amazing thing to see. It warms my heart to hear your stories, because I know that you are living 

as we all hope to live: as servants of the hungry, the lost, the forgotten, the hopeless. 
 

So don’t give up, Christ Church! Keep on loving! Keep on giving of yourself in your prayers, 

your service, and your financial donations. We are doing amazing work here. We are making a 

difference. We are living Christ’s life together! 
 
 

VOLUME XXXVIII, ISSUE 4                                      April 2025 

CHRIST CHURCH 
 

CONNECTIONS 



 

Service Times 

Sundays 

8:00 and 10:15 am 

Nursery available at 10:15 service 
 

Clergy and Staff 

Rector Tim Hannon 

Parish Administrator 

Deirdre Popp 

Choir Master Shawn Hebert 

Organist Deborah Cunningham 

Children’s Education Director  

Helene Hannon 

Sexton Peter Winkler 

Nursery Attendant Claudia Byrnes 
 

Vestry 

Members 

Claudia Byrnes (Outreach) 

John Davies (Christian Education) 

Julie Holder (Hospitality) 

Rob Hughes (Finance) 

Paul Jutzeler (Property) 

Alyssa Newton (Worship) 

Carol Recker-Hughes (Parish 

Development) 

Ed Russell (Stewardship) 

Sharon Wisbey (Resource Development) 

 

Wardens 

Stu Eddy 

Nancy Winiecki 

 

Treasurer 

Pete Geiskopf 

Clerk 

Suzanne Ball 
 

 General Office Hours 

Monday - Wednesday 

8 am to 1 pm 

Thursday 

8 am to 12 pm 
 

Fr. Tim’s Office Hours 

Monday 1 to 2 pm at Spill the Tea,  

208 N. Main Street in Minoa 

Tuesday in his office, 10-12 

And by appointment 

 

Prayer Chain 

If you need prayer, contact the church 

office or one of the following members: 
 

The Rev. Tim Hannon, Michael Bull,  

Jim Wilhite, Marjorie Edwards,  

Rebecca Russell 
 

Upcoming Events 

 

April 1:  St. Margaret’s Crafting Guild 

April 2:  Labyrinth Walk 

April 6:  Worship Committee Meeting 

April 6:  Taizé Service 

April 9:  Coffee and Theology 

April 13:  Palm Sunday 

April 15:  St. Margaret’s Crafting Guild 

April 15:  Finance Committee Meeting 

April 16:  Fiction Book Group 

April 16:  Alleluia Bells Rehearsals resume  

April 17:  Maundy Thursday Agape Meal 7 p.m. 

April 18:  Stations of the Cross 12 p.m. 

April 18:  Good Friday Service 7:00 p.m. 

April 18:  Newsletter Deadline  

April 19:  Easter Egg Hunt 

April 20:  Easter Sunday 

April 21:  Office closed 

April 23:  Coffee and Theology 

April 26:  Samaritan Center Visit 

April 27:  Chapel Chimes/Roaring Ringers 

rehearsals begin 

April 28:  COHI Circle of Hope Meeting 

April 29:  Vestry Meeting 

 

Lenten Fish Fries:  April 4, 11, and 18 
 

  



Vestry Voice 
 

At Tuesday’s Vestry meeting we talked about ways to enhance parishioners’ knowledge of 

what kind of activities actually take place in our various committees.  So, the decision was 

made to use Vestry Voices as one of a few different ways to both publicize our activities and 

perhaps pique your interest in learning more about a particular committee. 
 

In fact, we encourage you to consider “test driving” one or more committees.  What do I 

mean by that?  Reach out to a committee member, a warden, Father Tim, or Deirdre and we 

can easily arrange for you to attend a meeting.  See for yourself if it’s something you want to 

join or perhaps even schedule another “Test Drive” to get more clarity.  Do this with as many 

committees as you like.  Be a quiet observer or feel free to participate, either way works.  

There are absolutely no “hard sells”, just “thanks for coming!” 

 

In accordance with the above, I am a member of the Stewardship Committee.  Father Tim, 

Jim Hughes, Ed Russell and Pete Geiskopf are the other members.  October is the traditional 

month for Stewardship campaigns.  Typically, we have our first meeting in July.  At that 

time, we set up future meeting dates and talk a bit about a possible “theme”, etc. In 

subsequent meetings we decide on a “theme” and allocate different activities for each of the 

four October Sundays. They typically include a Sermon addressing a biblical aspect of 

Stewardship, a presentation showing our goals for the coming year and a review of the target 

amount needed to support our anticipated budget.  The two remaining Sundays are for 

creative presentations including Crosby Hall events.  Of course, there is subsequent tracking 

of pledges cards as they come in culminating with a pretty good idea of pledge income for 

the new year. 
 

We meet about once a month for about six months.  So, if you’re looking for a short-term 

gig, enjoy creativity, like having laughs and fun, and want to feel that what you’re doing is 

truly critical to the health of Christ Church, then come and sit in on one of our meetings! 

 

-Stu Eddy 

 
 

   
 

Are you attending Christ Church with a child?  We have a nursery and church school at the 

10:15 service, though all children are welcome to attend church with you.  If the nursery is 

not staffed, it is still available for parents to stay with their child(ren), and we try to make 

sure we let parishioners know in advance of planned closures.   
 

  



Samaritan Center Visit 

Saturday, April 26th  
 

Believe it or not, the time is rapidly approaching for our next visit to the Samaritan Center.  

We will be serving dinner and cleaning up as usual.  The arrival time will be 12:30 pm and 

we should wrap up at around 3:00 pm. The number of people served has increased lately and 

we will need around 15 people to volunteer.  Veterans and “newbies” are welcome, as are 

adults and youth 14 and older.  Those younger than 16 should be accompanied by an adult. 
 

Be prepared for a hungry and appreciative group of guests of around 200 (or more).  If you 

are interested, please sign up at the link below.  If you have any questions, please email Carol 

Recker-Hughes at carolreckerhughes@gmail.com. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-55777852-volunteer  
 

   
 

Upstate on Interfaith Works (IFW) / New Americans Outreach Activities 
 

Christ Church has a long history of outreach with Interfaith Works 

(IFW)…30+ years! 
 

On Thursday, 3/6, Jennie Prouty, Director of Volunteers at Interfaith 

Works/Center for New Americans, gave an informative presentation 

on the history of refugee resettlement and the typical services and 

resources provided to help resettle New Americans with refugee status (granted after a 

rigorous 2-5 year vetting process).  
 

The Outreach Committee has developed a plan of action to help bridge the current gaps in 

services identified during the presentation. During Lent we will be collecting gift cards to 

help meet basic daily needs and monetary donations to help IFW continue to provide key 

services (connection to health care, identification of jobs, English learning programs, 

transportation and navigation around Syracuse, citizenship classes, etc.) to the individuals 

and families who have been recently resettled in Syracuse. 
 

Please consider the purchase of gift cards (TOPS market, Walmart, general VISA) in any 

amount (with receipts attached to the cards).  Monetary donations can also be made by check 

to Interfaith Works/Center for New Americans. Larger donations may be used to support 

staffing and other critical activities.  Envelopes for your gift cards will be available in the 

narthex.   
 

  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-55777852-volunteer


Labyrinth Walk on April 2nd 
 

As part of our lenten journey, Christ Church will be hosting a 

labyrinth meditation on April 2nd, starting at 6:00 and lasting 

about two hours. This event is free and open to anyone who 

wishes to join. 
 

For those unfamiliar with this form of meditation, a labyrinth 

is an ancient spiritual tool designed to foster contemplation 

and spiritual transformation. The most basic metaphor for a 

labyrinth is that of life and the journey of faith. Walking the 

labyrinth opens us to transformation, healing, and a deepening of God’s presence. Arrival at 

the center is not the goal—rather it is experiencing the path as it leads deeper to the center 

where we connect to Christ’s sustaining love. 
 

   
 

Our handbell groups are starting up again in April.   
 

Roaring Ringers (teens 13 and up) and Chapel Chimes (grades 

5-8) will start on Sunday, April 27 at 9 a.m.  Please contact 

Rene Hebert ASAP if your child would like to participate.  

Rhebert694@earthlink.net or 315-436-4959 (leave message)  
 

Alleluia Bells (adults 18 and up) will start rehearsals on 

Wednesday, April 16 at 7:30 p.m.  

 

 

 
   

 

CPR Training Classes 
 

For Christ Church members who took the CPR course 2 years ago at the Manlius Fire 

Station, your certification will expire in April 2025.  John Stephenson has scheduled 2 

classes in May for you to get recertified - Tuesday May 6 at 6:30 pm and Saturday May 17 at 

10:00 am (please note that Christ Church will be holding a funeral at 11 am that day). These 

classes will again be held at the Manlius Fire Station, entrance on Enders Rd. The cost per 

person is $20. Checks should be made out to the Village of Manlius and given to me. 
 

Even if you didn't take the course 2 years ago you are welcome to do so now.  To register 

please contact John Stephenson by email at johnstephenson1942@gmail.com, or phone or 

text at 315-560-6010. Besides your name I will need your email address as that is how you 

will receive the certificate.  Thank you for supporting this important ministry to Christ 

Church and the community.  

mailto:Rhebert694@earthlink.net
mailto:johnstephenson1942@gmail.com


 
  



Children’s Education: Lent and Palm Sunday 
Helene Hannon 

 

 This month, we continue our Lenten journey as we prepare for the biggest feast day of 

the year! Our Sunday School classes have been learning about loving our neighbors, offering 

hospitality, and working as a community to help those in need. We’ve heard about Jesus 

helping strangers and teaching eager crowds. As we approach Easter, we will continue 

learning about Jesus’ teachings and miracles. 

 This year, we have some special activities planned for Palm Sunday. We will all 

process around the church with the palms, but then the children and some teachers will return 

to Crosby Hall. Together, we will explore a walk with Jesus through Holy Week. We will 

have an area where we learn about the foot washing form Maundy Thursday, we will share a 

snack and hear about the Last Supper, and we will pray together around a cross.  

 Here are some details about each event. The foot washing will use fresh water from 

pitchers to trickle down the children’s toes, then be patted dry with a cloth. The snack we 

share for the Last Supper will be a simple snack. I have a list of allergies, but if you have any 

food concerns or need to update me, please let me know. The veneration of the cross will 

include battery-operated candles and a form of the prayers of the people. This is a sort of 

simplified Veneration of the Cross, and helps us all focus our hearts as we talk to God. 

 If you are interested in helping out at any of these stations, or if you have any 

questions or concerns, please let me know. My work email is 

christianeducation@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

 

 
 

  

mailto:christianeducation@christchurchmanlius.org


  



I Will Not Know if I Doughnut Ask 
Helene Hannon 

  

I’m interested in the lore around our stained 

glass doughnuts. At least, I’ve been told they are 

doughnuts, though I can’t remember where I got 

that information. Unfortunately, I can’t find any 

documentation about it in our historical records, 

either.  

 If you know of a story, a name, a date, a 

rumor, or unverified tradition, I’d love to hear it! 

Please e-mail me at helenehannon@gmail.com so 

I have a record of it. 

Thank you!! 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

   
 

Coffee Hour for 2024-2025 
 

Thank you to everyone who has signed up for coffee hour!  If you have 

not yet signed up, please do so at the link below.  Instructions for the sign-

up are right on the page, but if you have any questions or would like help 

signing up, please contact the office.  The list of openings changes 

frequently as people sign up or modify their dates, so please check the link 

below. 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-christ  
 

 

   
 

  

mailto:helenehannon@gmail.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-christ


  



 

    
 

Afternoon Book Group 
 

This year I have coordinated our list with the Manlius Library so that people don't have to 

buy books.  The library will have our book for the month on reserve at the circulation desk. 

About a month before our discussion date you can go to the desk, ask for the Christ Church 

book group selection, and check it out with your library card.   
 

Anyone is welcome to join our group. Please pass this information along if you know of 

someone who might be interested.  Happy Reading! 

 

April 16  Our Missing Hearts by Celeste Ng 

May 21  North Woods by Daniel Mason 
 

   
 

Incense and Crayons - Father Tim’s blog 
 

Did you know that Father Tim has a blog? For the past few months, he has been posting 

meditations on the life of a priest, a parent, and an author. The posts are a bit more personal 

than his other writings online and for the parish. You can find his meditations online at: 

https://incenseandcrayons.com/  
 

 
 

 
 

  

https://incenseandcrayons.com/


EASTER FLOWER DONATION FORM 
 

To dedicate flowers for Easter, please return this form to the Parish 
Office by Sunday, April 13 (Palm Sunday).  Donations by check 
should be made payable to the Christ Church Flower Fund.  Email 
acknowledgements will be sent within two business days of your 

donation being received.  Thank you! 
 

 
 

Your Name (PLEASE PRINT)   
 
 

Flowers in memory of (PLEASE PRINT)    
  
or 
 

Flowers in thanksgiving for (PLEASE PRINT)   
  

  
 

 

                             
 

EASTER MUSIC DONATION FORM 
 

To dedicate music for Easter, please return this form to the Parish 
Office by Sunday, April 13 (Palm Sunday).  Donations by check 
should be made payable to the Christ Church Music Fund.  Email 
acknowledgements will be sent within two business days of your 

donation being received.  Thank you! 
 

 

Your Name (PLEASE PRINT)   

 

Music in memory of (PLEASE PRINT)    
  
or 
 

Music in thanksgiving for (PLEASE PRINT)    
  
  
  



It Takes a Village to Maintain the Blood Supply 
 

The US is chronically in need of blood donations, and sometimes the need is critical.  If you 

are able to give blood, please consider donating at one of the upcoming blood drives right 

here in our community.  To schedule an appointment for any of these, please call 1-800-733-

2767 or visit redcrossblood.org.  Information about eligibility to donate is also at this link. 
 

Friday, April 4, 2025, 8 AM – 1 PM 

Northeast Medical Center, 4000 Medical Center, Drive, Fayetteville 
 

Saturday, April 5, 2025, 8 AM – 1 PM 

First Baptist Church, 408 Pleasant St., Manlius 
 

Wednesday, April 9, 2025, 1 PM – 6 PM 

St. Ann’s Church, 104 Academy Street, Manlius 
 

Friday, April 18, 2025, 8 AM – 1 PM 

Northeast Medical Center, 4000 Medical Center, Drive, Fayetteville 
 

Tuesday, April 22, 2025, 2 PM – 7 PM 

Northeast Medical Center, 4000 Medical Center, Drive, Fayetteville 
 

Wednesday, April 30, 2025, 8 AM – 1 PM 

Northeast Medical Center, 4000 Medical Center, Drive, Fayetteville 
 

Saturday, May 3, 2025, 8 AM – 1 PM 

Manlius Fire Department, 8200 Cazenovia Road, Manlius 

 

  

http://redcrossblood.org/


Coffee and Theology 
 

The Christ Church “Coffee and Theology” group meets twice a month at Spill the Tea in 

Minoa to talk about a wide range of theological topics, from St. Peter's words for love to 

what kind of body Jesus may have had after the Resurrection. Conversations are open and 

respectful to all views and questions that might arise. Everyone is welcome to come and talk 

or just grab a cup of coffee and listen.  
 

We meet from 2:00 to 3:00 p.m. on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of each month (exception is 

the fourth Wednesday of April). Our topics can be found on our blog. 

https://christchurchmanlius.org/blog%2Fpodcast%2Fnewsletter/f/coffee-and-theology 
 

   
 

 

Meals on Wheels of Eastern 

Onondaga County is in need of 

volunteers to help prepare or 

deliver meals.  Based at Good 

Shepherd Lutheran Church on Highbridge Road in Fayetteville, their ministry not only 

provides nutritious meals, it also provides a wellness check and a bit of chit chat between 

appreciative clients and the volunteer drivers.  For more information, please visit 

https://www.moweoc.com/volunteer or call 315-637-5446. 

 
   

 

St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 
 

The St. Margaret’s Craft Guild meets on the first, third, and occasionally the fifth Tuesday of 

the month from 1:30-4:00 in the community room.  Attendees bring a handheld craft of some 

sort, and work and chat during that afternoon.  (Not sure what to bring?  Previous crafts have 

included knitting, crochet, hand sewing, diamond painting, journaling, and cross stitch.)  

Anyone is welcome to attend, but we recommend you check in with the office to make sure 

it’s happening—it’s a small group of regulars, so if only one person can attend it may be 

cancelled.  We’d love to have you join us!   
 

   
 

Do you collect your bottles and cans for recycling? Why not "donate" them 

to Christ Church! Bring them down to Manlius Bottle & Cans, located at 

202 W Seneca Street (up the street from the Manlius Tops). 
 

To drop off bottle redemptions though the Christ Church fundraising 

account you simply bring your cans in.  They must be in a disposable 

plastic bag that is closed - such as a trash bag that is tied securely.  At the counter there is a 

table with blank labels and a marker - write "Christ Church Manlius" on the label (one label 

per bag) and leave the bag in the charity area on the opposite wall. 
 

   

https://christchurchmanlius.org/blog%2Fpodcast%2Fnewsletter/f/coffee-and-theology
https://www.moweoc.com/volunteer


Outreach Partners and Ongoing Fundraising 
 

Clear Path for Veterans 

Seeks people to raise puppies for their service dog program. Contact Melissa Spicer at 

melissa@clearpathforvets.com or call Casey Eberhardt at 315-687-330 for more information. 

Applications are available at clearpathforvets.com 
 

FM Food Pantry 

Is located at 122 E. Seneca St. in Manlius (behind Pavone’s) and open Tuesdays and 

Wednesdays, 10am-2pm and 5:30pm-7pm. For more information on how to help, call 315-

682-3688 or visit fmfoodpantry.org 
 

We Rise Above the Streets 

are always looking for travel-size toiletries. Please leave donations in the basket in the 

narthex or make financial donations through PayPal (weriseabovethestreets@gmail.com) or 

send a check to 

We Rise Above the Streets, 404 Oak St. Suite 111, Syracuse, NY 13203 
 

F.I.S.H. (Friends in Service Here) 

seeks drivers and dispatchers to get people to their appointments. Call 315-637-8158 for 

more information 
 

Matthew 25 Farm 

seeks volunteers and donations for their food program. Visit them at 

www.matthew25farm.com for some ways to help 
 

Delta Sonic Tickets 

an ongoing fundraiser, we sell car wash certificates for $12 (an $18 value). Contact the office 

to purchase one! 
 

Christ Church Tees and Aprons 

show your love for Christ Church with a shirt or apron. Shirts are $10 for S-XL sizes and $12 

for 2XL. Aprons are $20. Contact the office for more information 
 

Pompey Lions Glasses Donation 

The Pompey Lion club is collecting gently used eyeglasses. Just place them in the collection 

box by the windows in Crosby Hall 

http://www.matthew25farm.com/
http://www.matthew25farm.com/


Christ Church Calendar April 2025 
 

30 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Confirmation Class 11:30 

am 
Taizé Service 7 pm 
 

31 
 

COHI Circle of Hope 
Meeting 1-3 pm 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
 

1 
 

Father Tim’s office hours 
are cancelled today. 

AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 

1:30-4 pm 
 

2 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 
Labyrinth Walk 6-8 pm 
 

3 
 

Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
 

4 
 

Lenten Fish Fry 4-7 pm 
 
Office Closed on Fridays 
 
 

5 
 

AA Mtg. 7:45 pm - PH  

 

6 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Bible Study – CR 9:10 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Confirmation Class 11:30 

am 
Worship Cmte. 11:30 am 
Taizé Service 7 pm 
 

7 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 
Hours” 1-2 pm at Spill the 
Tea 

 

8 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
   10 am-12 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
 

9 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 
Coffee and Theology 2 pm 

at Spill the Tea 
 

10 
 

Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
 

11 
 

Lenten Fish Fry 4-7 pm 
 
Office Closed on Fridays 
 
 

12 
 

Altar Guild Brass Polishing – 
CC 9 am 

AA Mtg. 7:45 pm - PH  

 

13 
 

Palm Sunday 
Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
 

14 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 
Hours” 1-2 pm at Spill the 
Tea 

 

15 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
   10 am-12 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 

1:30-4 pm 
Finance Committee 

Meeting 7 pm 
 

16 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 
Afternoon Book Group 

3:30-5:00 pm  
Alleluia Bells 7:30 pm 
 

17 
 

Maundy Thursday 
Agape Meal and service 7 

pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30pm 
 

18 
 

Good Friday 
Stations of the Cross 12 pm 
Good Friday service 7:00 

pm 
Lenten Fish Fry 4-7 pm 
 
Office Closed on Fridays 
Newsletter Deadline 
 

19 
 

Altar Guild setup for Easter 
– CC, time TBD 

Easter Egg Hunt 11 am 
 
AA Mtg. 7:45 pm - PH 

20 
 

Easter Sunday 
Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
 

21 
 

Office closed 
Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Father Tim’s Out-of-office 

hours are cancelled 
today. 

 

22 
 

Father Tim’s office hours 
are cancelled today. 

AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am 
 

23 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 
Coffee and Theology 2 pm 

at Spill the Tea 
Alleluia Bells 7:30 pm 
 

24 
 

Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
 

25 
 

Office Closed on Fridays  
 

26 
 

AA Mtg. 7:45 pm - PH 

27 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Chapel Chimes/Roaring 

Ringers 9 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
 

28 
 

COHI Circle of Hope 
Meeting 1-3 pm 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 

 

29 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
   10 am-12 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am 
Vestry – CR 7 pm 
 

30 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 
Alleluia Bells 7:30 pm 
 
 

1 
 

Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
 

2 
 

First Friday Dinner 
Office Closed on Fridays 
 

3 
 

AA Mtg. 7:45 pm - PH 

  



 

CHANCEL SCHEDULE – April 2025 
Date & Lessons 

8:00 
Chalice 

10:15 
Lector 

10:15 
Prayers 

10:15 
1st  and 2nd Chalice  

10:15 
Crucifer (+)/Acolyte 

10:15 
Ushers/Greeters 

April 6, 5th Sunday in Lent 
Isaiah 43:16-21 
Psalm 126 
Philippians 3:4b-14 
John 12:1-8 

 
Carmen Denny 

 
Wally Merriam 

 
Shawn Hebert 
 

 
Chris Denny (+) 
John Davies 

 
Shyanne Hesler (+) 
Lee Hesler 

 
Anne Whyte 
John Stephenson 

April 13, Palm Sunday 
Isaiah 50:4-9a 
Psalm 31:9-16 
Philippians 2:5-11 
Luke 22:14-23:56 

 
Peter Winkler 

 
Linda Albanese 

 
Chris Denny 

 
Jean Regan (+) 
Deirdre Popp 

 
Brian Hebert (+) 
Gwen Hannon 

 
Deb Tifft 
Jim Tifft 

April 20, Easter Sunday 
Isaiah 65:17-25 
Psalm 118:1-2, 14-24 
1 Acts 10:34-43 
John 20:1-18 

 
Peter Geiskopf 

 
Laura Davies 

 
Shawn Hebert 
 

 
Craig Plew (+) 
Lori Gibson 

 
Addie Davies (+) 
Cate Davies 

 
Suzanne Ball 
John Ball 

April 27, 2nd Sun. of Easter 
Acts 5:27-32 
Psalm 118:14-29 
Revelation 1:4-8 
John 20:19-31 

 
Marjorie Torelli 

 
Deirdre Popp 

 
Mollie Mills 

 
Chris Denny (+) 
Ed Russell 

 
John Henry 
Davies (+) 
Alex Walker 

 
Jeff Amack 
Travis Newton 

 

 
 

 

 

PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT IF YOU CANNOT SERVE AND CALL THE OFFICE BY WEDNESDAY, 

to let them know of the change.  315-682-5795.  



 

MINISTRIES SCHEDULES April 2025 
 

 

Ministry 4/6 4/13 4/20 4/27 5/4 

Counters David Hughes and 

Jeff Amack 

 

Kathy Byrum and 

John Ball  

Laurel Mulvihill 

and Craig Byrum  

 

Travis Newton and 

Susan Hebert  

Rob Hughes and 

David Holder  

Altar Guild Deb Tifft and 

Susan Orr 

Julia Walker and 

Melissa Spicer 

All Altar Guild Marjorie Torelli 

and Candy Willhite 

Deb Tifft and 

Suzanne Mitchell 

Communion 

Bread 

Take from freezer Marge Edwards Jim Willhite Take from freezer Cathie Swanson 

Coffee Hour 8:00 

 

Stu Eddy Host Needed No coffee hour Marge Edwards Carmen Denny 

Coffee Hour: 

10:15 

Lori Gibson and 

Patricia Golden 

Host Needed No coffee hour The Hesler Family The Davies Family 

 

Altar Guild schedule for Holy Week: 

April 12:  Brass Polishing at 9 a.m.  All Altar Guild 

April 17, Maundy Thursday:  Linda Albanese and Susan Orr 

April 18, Good Friday:  Deirdre Popp 

April 19:  Easter Setup:  All Altar Guild 

 

Please note coffee hour hosting needs are subject to change as people sign up or change the slots they’ve signed up for, so 

please be sure to check the link for the latest information!  
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-christ  

 

 

The Parish Hall will be in use by outside groups EVERY: 

Tuesday 11:30 am - 1:30 pm Saturday 7:45-9:45 pm 

         

Please consult the office at 315-682-5795 to get approval for all building use.  Thank you. 

  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-christ


 
 

 

April Celebrations 
 

April 1-5 

Birthdays 

Emmy Armstrong, Susan Smith, Billy Sullivan, John Yinger 

 

Anniversary 

Heidi and Billy Sullivan 

 

April 6-12 

Birthdays 

Tim Edwards and David Hughes 

 

April 13-19 

Birthdays 

Nate Bartkowiak and Fiona Hannon 

 

April 20-26 

Birthdays 

Carmen Denny, Pat Barlow, Doug Allen, Charlotte Becker, Ellison Hughes,  

Patrick Langan, and Bob Sudlow 

 

Anniversary 

Nell and Nate Bartkowiak 

 

April 27-30 

Birthdays 

Lynne Couse, Mac Davies, Avery Howe 

 

Anniversary 

Stu and Adrienne Eddy 

 

 

 
  



Christ Church 

407 East Seneca Street 

Manlius, NY  13104  

 

Change Service Requested 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

There are two Sunday services with the celebration of the Holy Eucharist at: 

8:00 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. with music. 

The nursery is available during the 10:15 service. 

 

 

Links for weekly sermons are posted on the church website and Facebook page and emailed to 

parishioners.  

___________________________________ 

 

Rector:  Reverend Tim Hannon 

Phone:  (315) 682-5795 

E-mail:  rector@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

Parish Administrator:  Deirdre Popp 

Phone:  (315) 682-5795  

Office Hours:  Mon-Wed 8:00-1:00 

                          Thursday 8:00-12:00  

                          Friday closed 

Email:  

church.office@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

 

Visit our web site at: http://www.christchurchmanlius.org/ 

 
 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 

The deadline for the next issue is 

Friday, April 18. 
 

The next issue will cover the 

month of May. 

Please send articles to newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org.    

mailto:newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org

